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March 19, 2002

The Honorable Tim Leslie

California State Assembly

PO Box 942849

Sacramento, CA 94248-0001

RE: Support of AB 1769

Dear Assemblymember Leslie:

The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) supports AB 1769, which, if passed, would prohibit a person or entity from sending unsolicited advertising material via text messages to cellular telephones or pagers equipped with text messaging capability.  It does not apply to text messages sent by a person or entity offering cellular telephone or pager service if the subscriber has elected to receive them.

ORA supports efforts to protect telecommunication customers and the State's telecommunications networks from nuisance advertising, or spamming, whether it is via telephone, fax, cell phones or pagers.   This legislation would make spamming text messages to cell phones and pagers a misdemeanor offense, which hopefully will curtail this practice before it becomes a widespread. 

Spamming cell phones may be additionally problematic for the persons or entities receiving these messages if they must also pay for these messages in terms of actual dollars or minutes-used on their calling plans.

Please contact Diana Brooks on our staff at 415-703-1445 if ORA can be of further assistance on this bill.

Sincerely yours,

David Morse

Senior Program Manager

cc: Honorable Lou Correa, Chair

     Assembly Business and Professions Committee 

     Linda Adams, Governor’s Office
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